## 總部賀函

## 親愛的張秀英姐妹:

我很高興在聖母軍慶祝自 1950 年 2 月 1 日成立之來,「在台六十週年」的這 一天,有機會向妳及貴團的指導神師、



貴團的職員及團員,還有全台灣聖母軍所有的神師、工作人員以及團員致上我的祝賀和兄弟友誼。在 1950 和 1951 年時,當台灣寶島初期的工作報告,經由艾佛。馬克葛瑞斯神父傳到總部時,曾經引發所有代表的高度關注,希望你們現在的工作報告,也讓目前的總部代表持續地關注。

在此,我們祈祝六十週年的所有活動,能發揮聖類司葛利寧在她的「真誠孝愛聖母」書中所教導我們的精神,要以無比的熱情將福音傳遞給那些還無法瞭解上主將祂唯一聖子派遣到世上,為眾人開啟天堂之門那份無私無我的大愛。

你的兄弟

Tommy McCabe

湯米。馬克開伯

## 聖母軍總部主席

## Dear Sr. Chang Hsiu-ying:

I am very happy to send a message a congratulations and fraternal solidarity to you, to the Spiritual Director, Officers and members of the Senatus of Taipei and to all the Spiritual Directors, officers and members active and auxiliary of the Legion of Mary of Taiwan on the occasion of the 60<sup>th</sup> Anniversary of the foundation of the first praesidium in Taiwan on 1<sup>st</sup> Feb February 1950. Please be assured that the members of Concilium to-day follow the reports of your work with the same intense interest as when the first reports of legionary activities in Formosa began to reach Concilium in 1950 from Fr. Ivor McGrath.

We pray that this Anniversary year which you are celebrating will be marked by a renewal of True Devotion to the Blessed Virgin as taught by Saint Louis-Marie de Montfort and an increase in zeal for the evangelization of the multitudes who have not yet come to know the love God had for them in sending His Son into the world to open Heaven to them.

Fraternally yours,
Tommy McCabe
President
Concilium Legionis Mariae